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        Minutes of     March 21, 2016   
        Date Approved       April 18, 2016 
        Date Filed/Village Clerk    
 
March 21, 2016 
 
TUCKAHOE SIGN AND AWNING BOARD  
TUCKAHOE VILLAGE HALL – 2:30 pm  
 
Present : Chairwoman   Barbara Nieminen  
  Member   Christopher Baez  
  Member  Clare Gorman  
 
Absent:  Bill Williams   Building Inspector  
  Michael Seminara  Code Enforcement Officer   
 
Item #1    Approval of Minutes – February 22, 2016  
Item #2     Pinot’s Palette    Adjourned 
Item #3     The Italian Job     Return 
Item #4     Ashley Lauren Beauty Lounge   Return  
 
Item #1  Approval of Minutes February 22, 2016    
Member Baez motioned to approve the minutes of the February 22, 2016 meeting.   This motion was 
seconded by Chairwoman Nieminen and was carried by the Board with a vote of 2-0. 
 
Chairwoman Nieminen updated Member Gorman on the application for “Ashley Lauren Beauty Lounge”.  
 
Item #2  16A Fisher Avenue   Return 
Mrs. Ashley Cermele, business owner of “Ashley Lauren Beauty Lounge” presented a new rendering of 
the window sign.   Chairwoman Nieminen commented the new rendering looked very elegant.  However, 
she asked if “beauty lounge, ashleylaurenbeauty.com and phone number” would look better if it were all 
in white lettering.  Discussion took place regarding the outline of the letters and it was agreed that the 
letters remain outlined. “Ashley Lauren” will be 9 inches”,  “beauty lounge” will be in 3 inch letters, 
“ashleylaurenbeauty.com” will be 2.50 inches and “phone number” will be 2.75 inches.       
 
Chairwoman Nieminen made a motion to approve the window sign for “Ashley Lauren Beauty Lounge” 
as presented.      “Ashley Lauren” will be 9 inches.,   “beauty lounge” will be in 3 inch letters, 
“ashleylaurenbeauty.com” will be 2.50 inches and “phone number” will be 2.75 inches.  Member Baez 
seconded the motion and was unanimously carried by the board with a vote 3-0.    
 
 Item #3 14-16 Columbus Avenue   Adjourned 
 
Item #4  26 Columbus Avenue    Adjourned  
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 18, 2016   at 2:30pm. 
 
There being no further comments from the public or business before the Board, upon motion duly made, 
seconded and unanimously carried, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 pm. 


